
Thursday, April 24, 2025

Rio Vaqueros Meeting Minutes 

Call to Order


President Carl McCleskey called the meeting to order at 17:27.


• Members present were: Carol Whitney, Jim Paxon, George Tobin, Carl McCleskey, 
Scott Costigan, Rodney Kuenzer.


Previous Minutes 


Secretary Carol Whitney read the minutes from the February 27, 2025 meeting.


Treasurer’s Report


Treasurer Carol Whitney presented the treasurer’s report. 


April 24, 2025 


- Checking balance $1538.95


- Income: $150 (shoots $90, Memberships (3) $60) 


- Expenses $927.39 - Lockton Insurance (NRA) 


- Savings $920.47 

- Total: $2459.42 

Rodney Kuenzer made a motion to accept the both the previous minutes and 
treasurer’s report. George Tobin seconded. Motion carried.


Old Business


NONE  

Business Cards/Flyers (place holder) 

• George Tobin suggested that we look into designing a business card for the club. 


• Carol Whitney was tasked with coming up with a possible design and cost estimate.
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New Business


Member Offers Use of Backhoe 

• One of our members, Greg Ross, has generously offered the use of his small 
backhoe if we need it for range improvements or maintenance. 


Summer Hours for Shoots 

• Pistol shoots will be setup at 7:30 AM and shoot at 8:00 AM until cooler weather in 
the fall. 


• .22 rifle shoots will setup at 8:00 AM and shoot at 8:30 AM. There will not be a .22 
shoot in June or July. We may hold one in August if the weather is not too hot. Watch 
website for updates. 


• There will be no long range rifle shoots for June/July/August due to the heat. We will 
resume in September. Watch the website for details.


Bench Repair Needed at Rifle Range 

• The seat adjustment nut is stripped out on the second to last bench at east end of 
rifle range. It will be repaired as time and resources permit.


Road Improvement at Engle Long Range Shooting Site 

• Scott Costigan asked about how we would go about improving the road up to our 
Engle shooting site. Jim and Carl indicated that because the road is on BLM land we 
are not authorized to alter it in any way without obtaining permission from the federal 
government. A daunting task.


Meeting Adjourned


Carl McCleskey called for the meeting to be adjourned at 17:48. Carol Whitney made a 
motion to adjourn, seconded by George Tobin. 


Respectfully submitted by Carol Whitney.
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